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1 PROCEEDINGS

2 CHAIRPERSON NICHOLS: Good mor
3 gentlemen. The June 24th, 2010, public

4 Resources Board will come to order.

5 And we will begin the meeting

6 by rising and saying the Pledge of Alle

7 (Thereupon the Pledge of Alleg

8 Recited in unison.)

9 CHAIRPERSON NICHOLS: The Cler
10 the roll.

11 BOARD CLERK ANDREONI: Dr. Bal
12 BOARD MEMBER BALMES: Here.
13 BOARD CLERK ANDREONI: Ms. Ber
14 BOARD MEMBER BERG: Here.

15 BOARD CLERK ANDREONI: Ms. D'A
16 BOARD MEMBER D'ADAMO: Here.
17 BOARD CLERK ANDREONI: Ms. Ken
18 Mayor Loveridge?

19 BOARD MEMBER LOVERIDGE: Here.
20 BOARD CLERK ANDREONI: Mrs. Ri
21 Supervisor Roberts?

22 BOARD MEMBER ROBERTS: Here.
23 BOARD CLERK ANDREONI: Profess
24 BOARD MEMBER SPERLING: Here.
25 BOARD CLERK ANDREONI: Dr. Tel
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BOARD MEMBER TELLES: Present.
BOARD CLERK ANDREONI: Supervi
BOARD MEMBER YEAGER: Here.
BOARD CLERK ANDREONI: Chairma
CHAIRPERSON NICHOLS: Here.
BOARD CLERK ANDREONI: Madam C
quorum.
CHAIRPERSON NICHOLS: Thank yo
| have a couple of announcemen
we begin the meeting.
First of all, there is a chang
order. Item 10-6-6, which is the repor
target setting efforts under SB 375 is
right after Agenda Item 10-6-5, which i
recommendations to provide further emis
high-risk rail yards.
Translation services are avalil
meeting in Spanish for anyone who wishe
sets are available outside the hearing
attendance sign-up table. Is the -- ye
(Thereupon the announcement wa
into Spanish.)
CHAIRPERSON NICHOLS: Anyone w
testify should sign up with the attenda

boardroom, please. You are requested,
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to include your name on the speaker car
us organize the notes of the meeting.

And, in general, we impose a t
limit. We may actually reduce that amo
very heavy number of speakers and if th
somewhat consistent or repetitive.

We appreciate it if when you d
your testimony in your own words rather
statement. If you have a written state

into the record directly, and you don't
aloud to us.

I'm also to remind you that th
exits in the back of the room, as well
left side up here on the podium. Inth
alarm, we're required to evacuate this
and go down the stairs, not using the e
of the building. When the all-clear si
we'll return to the hearing room and re
We are hoping there will not be a fire
understand there is one due in the next
might actually happen.

All right. The first item on
consent calendar, which is the redesign
Junction for PM10.

And I'd like to ask the Board
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1 witnesses have signed up to testify on

2 BOARD CLERK ANDREONI: No.

3 CHAIRPERSON NICHOLS: Are ther
4 who would like to have this item remove

5 calendar?

6 Seeing none, | will close the

7 item.

8 Are there any ex parte communi

9 item that anyone wishes to disclose?

10 Seeing none, the Board has bef

11 Number 10-25. Could I get a motion and

12 BOARD MEMBER BERG: So moved.
13 BOARD MEMBER ROBERTS: Second.
14 CHAIRPERSON NICHOLS: Motion a
15 We will do this by voice vote.

16 please say aye.

17 (Ayes)

18 CHAIRPERSON NICHOLS: Any oppo
19 Great.

20 Now we move to a regulatory it

21 proposed amendments to the regulations
22 harbor craft. Staff is proposing amend
23 expand the scope of the current rule to
24 additional categories of harbor craft.

25 result in additional diesel particulate
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around ports and coastal areas.

Mr. Goldstene, would you intro

EXECUTIVE OFFICER GOLDSTENE:

Nichols.

Today, we are proposing for yo

amendments to the commercial harbor cra

will further reduce emissions from mari
operate within port and inland waterway
these ports and waterways are often loc
populated areas, exposing residents to
pollutants.

In 2007, the Board adopted the
craft regulation. In that regulation,
measures to reduce diesel PM from all n
harbor craft and in-use requirements fo
all, vessel categories.

Today, we propose amendments t
in-use emission standards for three new
Crew and supply boats, and barges, and
this regulation to increase the benefit
regulation by about ten percent.

In addition, the proposed amen
several issues that we identified durin
the regulation.

I'd like now to ask Mr. Todd S
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1 Stationary Source Division to present t

2 proposal.

3 Todd.

4 (Thereupon an overhead present

5 presented as follows.)

6 AIR POLLUTION SPECIALIST STERL

7 Mr. Goldstene.

8 Good morning, Madam Chair and
9 Board.
10 Today, I'll be presenting staf

11 amendments to commercial harbor craft r
12 --000--

13 AIR POLLUTION SPECIALIST STERL
14 presents the topics I'll be discussing

15 --000--

16 AIR POLLUTION SPECIALIST STERL
17 harbor craft regulation, which was appr

18 in 2007, focuses on requiring the insta

19 cleanest engines available. It allows,

20 require, engine retrofit technology.

21 The current regulation has: N

22 provisions requiring all new and replac

23 the cleanest available at the time of p

24 engine provisions requiring ferries, ex

25 tugboats, and towboats to replace exist
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new clean engine on a phased compliance
years.

In addition to these engine em

the Board also approved a low-sulfur fu
which requires harbor craft to use 15 P
diesel. All these requirements went in
January 1st, 2009.

--000--

AIR POLLUTION SPECIALIST STERL
proposing amendments to existing harbor
These changes achieve additional emissi
harbor craft consistent with the goals
Reduction Plan and Emission Reduction P
movement and ports.

Harbor craft produce about ten
goods-movement-related PM emissions. B
risk assessment at the port of L.A., Lo
Oakland, harbor craft are the third lar
risk at ports after ocean-going vessels
trucks.

More recent data shows emissio
vessel categories; crew and supply, bar
are greater than originally anticipated
regulation was adopted in 2007.

This new information shows tha
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these three vessel categories, which ar
the in-use engine standards, are compar
from towboats, which are subject to in-
the current regulation.

Finally, as you will see in th
the proposed amendments are cost effect
diesel PM and NOx emissions, provide mo
add clarity.

--000--

AIR POLLUTION SPECIALIST STERL
focus of the proposal is to add in-use
for crew and supply vessels, barges, an
are about 600 diesel engines in use in
categories. About half of these, 300 e
to take action to comply with the propo
The remaining 300 engines have already
newer engine or meet the low-use provis
regulation.

In addition, we are proposing
to provide flexibility, address impleme
clarify the regulation.

An open public process, includ
workshops and meetings with stakeholder
develop these amendments.

--000--
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AIR POLLUTION SPECIALIST STERL
summarize the proposed amendments for ¢
vessels.

--000--
AIR POLLUTION SPECIALIST STERL
supply vessels are used to transport eq
personnel to and from off-shore oil rig
Some are used to service other vessels
These vessels primary operate
Santa Barbara, and Ventura areas servic
oil platforms. In the South Coast, the
for about five percent of the harbor cr
these vessels account for about 20 perc
craft emissions in Santa Barbara and Ve

The total engine population fo
vessels is about 240 engines. About 15
impacted by the proposed amendments.

Statewide, crew and supply ves
estimated to be about 33 tons per year
670 tons per year of NOx.

--000--

AIR POLLUTION SPECIALIST STERL
additional data we collected, in 2008 a
that crew and supply vessel emissions a

than originally estimated. Emissions a
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higher for PM and 60 percent higher for

estimates reveal emissions from crew an

are about the same magnitude of emissio

which are currently regulated. The pro

requirements provide an opportunity for

emission reductions from harbor craft.
--000--

AIR POLLUTION SPECIALIST STERL
to discuss our proposal for barges and

--000--

AIR POLLUTION SPECIALIST STERL
primarily used to haul material and tra
blendstock or products. Dredges are de
waterways of sediment.

Typically, these vessels are n
and are moved by tugboats or towboats.
engines on vessels are auxiliary engine
generators, pumps, and cCompressors.

Of the 400 engines on barges a
proposed amendments will effect about 1

The estimated emissions from b
are similar to crew and supply. Statew
about 33 tons per year of diesel PM and
of NOx emissions from these vessels.

--000--
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AIR POLLUTION SPECIALIST STERL
on these vessels are usually quite larg
to shore. These vessels have historica
as portable engines in some districts,
sources in some districts, and not regu
other districts.

Some of these vessel engines h
in the portable engine registration pro
as a result of this registration have b
portable engine ATCM. The current comm
regulation has no in-use engine emissio
barges and dredges.

In January, the Board approved
PERP, which will now allow marine engin
in PERP, but be subject to the commerci
regulation as a marine vessel. This is
process to bring barges and dredges und
regulation.

We're now proposing step two t
process. The amendments we are proposi
barge and dredge vessel engines to the
regulation even when they are registere
program. As a result, barge and dredge
subject to a single statewide regulatio

harbor craft regulation.

CALIFORNIA REPORTING, L
52 LONGWOOD DRIVE
SAN RAFAEL, CA 94901
(415) 457-4417

11
ING: The engines

e and operate close
lly been regulated
as stationary

lated at all in

ave been registered
gram, or PERP, and
een subject to the
ercial harbor craft

n requirements for

amendments to
es to be registered
al harbor craft
step one of the

er asingle

o0 complete the

ng would subject
harbor craft

din the PERP
engines would be

n, the commercial

LC



8

9

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

--000--

AIR POLLUTION SPECIALIST STERL
amended regulation will focus on reduci
in-use engines on crew and supply, barg
vessels by requiring them to meet the m
EPA emission standards.

In most cases, vessel owners ¢
current regulation by repowering their
proposed amended regulation will requir

start replacing their engines in 2011.

compliance time line replaces the oldes

engines first. All Tier O or unregulat

replaced by 2016 and all Tier 1 engines
--000--

AIR POLLUTION SPECIALIST STERL
through amendments we're proposing to a
clarity to the regulation and to addres
implementation issues that have arisen
regulation went into effect.

--000--

AIR POLLUTION SPECIALIST STERL
several amendments we're proposing that
flexibility to the current regulation.

We're proposing to allow vesse

California regulated waters from out of
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PPM sulfur U.S. EPA diesel fuel if CARB
not available at their home port outsid

We are proposing to allow a li
replacement engines which must be in ta
compliant engines on the vessel.

We will also allow vessel oper
off-road engines on vessels and to allo
engines to be considered part of the ve

Another proposal is to modify
exemption to clarify that the 300 hours
would be based on the cumulative total
annually in any of the vessel categorie
emission requirements, such as ferries,
tugboats, towboats, and we're proposing
vessels.

The barges and dredges low-use
would continue to be 80 annual hours, m
previously required by PERP.

--000--

AIR POLLUTION SPECIALIST STERL

several proposed amendments that clarif

requirements. The amendments we are pr

require engines installed on barges and
with the harbor craft regulation. Ther

minor amendments to clarify reporting r
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reporting deadlines, requirements for n
compliance extension requirements.

We also added a few definition
clarity and delete some definitions no

--000--

AIR POLLUTION SPECIALIST STERL
amendments accelerate the replacement s
and supply, barge, and dredge vessel en
productions of almost 300 tons of PM, a

NOx over the life of the regulation. A
emission reductions will occur by 2016
regulation is structured to bring in th
highest-emitting engines first.

We anticipate that overall the
change in greenhouse gas emissions due
amendments.

--000--

AIR POLLUTION SPECIALIST STERL
amendments will provide an additional 1
in PM and NOx emissions from harbor cra
reductions would provide health benefit
near coastal areas and around ports.

We expect that reductions in p
risk and premature death would decline

emissions.
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--000--

AIR POLLUTION SPECIALIST STERL
that the portion of the total cost of ¢
attributable to this regulation will be
the entire compliance period. This cos
to replace engines sooner than when an
normally be retired from service. The
accelerated retirement is considered as
compliance cost.

These costs take into account
engines being replaced and rebuild work
performed. ARB estimates that the prop
regulation will cost industry about $46
expenses. The out-of-pocket costs are
with purchasing new engines, not taking
they would have to replace engines in t
regulation.

The cost effectiveness, $35 pe
to PM, is consistent with other regulat
Board.

--000--

AIR POLLUTION SPECIALIST STERL
number of financial incentive programs
equipment to upgrade to cleaner technol

are for early or extra emission reducti
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$15 million over
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cost of this
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million in total
those associated
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by law or regulation. These include gr
as Carl Moyer program and the Propositi
Movement Emission Reduction Program. T
administered by ARB generally in partne
Air Districts or other agencies like th
these local agencies have additional fu
including federal grants, which can als
equipment.

--000--

AIR POLLUTION SPECIALIST STERL
held three public workshops, two in Sac
Santa Barbara. At all of these worksho
draft regulation language, estimated em
and cost estimates. All of the worksho
via webcast helping provide access to a
stakeholders. We also met with various
teleconference and met with several loc
Districts and CAPCOA.

--000--

AIR POLLUTION SPECIALIST STERL
slide, | want to discuss an issue that
rule development process.

The dredge industry raised con
regulated by both state and local distr

prefer to be subject to a single statew
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e ports. Many of
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0 be used to update

ING: ARB staff
ramento and one in
ps, staff provided
ission reductions,
ps were telecast
ffected
stakeholders via

al coastal Air
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cerns about being
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ide regulation and
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not have local Air Districts establish
requirements. Some districts have esta
requirements on dredges under their aut
and maintain ambient air quality standa
requirements.

To address this issue, we are
a work group with the dredge operators
districts to discuss and to look for wa
consistency statewide.

--000--

AIR POLLUTION SPECIALIST STERL
staff is proposing to modify the propos
language to allow U.S. EPA or ARB certi
engines to be used to comply with the n
emission standards for propulsion engin
change would make the requirements for
auxiliary engines the same.

--000--

AIR POLLUTION SPECIALIST STERL
the proposed amended commercial harbor
will reduce emissions and provide consi
flexibility, and clarity. The addition
reductions will help ARB make progress
for the Diesel Risk Reduction Plan and

Reduction Plan for Goods Movement and P
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ING: Finally,

ed regulatory
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propulsion and

ING: In summary,
craft regulation
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towards its goals
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ARB staff recommends the Board
amended commercial harbor craft regulat
proposed 15-day change.

This concludes my presentation

would be happy to answer any questions.

CHAIRPERSON NICHOLS: Are ther

this time?
If not, we can go right to the

have four speakers that have signed up.

Michael Villegas, Henry Hogo, and Terry

Start with Bonnie.

MS. HOLMES-GEN: Good morning,

and members.

Bonnie Holmes-Gen with the Ame
Association of California.

And I'm here to commend you an
moving forward today with this regulato
close an important gap in coverage for
take another important step towards our
risk reduction for diesel.

As you heard, this is an impor
pollution, represents the third largest
cancer risk around ports.

We are pleased with the work t
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adopt the proposed

ion, with the

. At this time, we

e any questions at

witness list. We

I'll just call

n, followed by

Dressler.

Chairman Nichols

rican Lung

d the staff for

ry proposal to

harbor craft and to

state's goal of

tant source of

contributor to

hat's been done,
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and this regulation will provide near-t
particulate matter that will significan
premature deaths and illnesses from die
significantly improve quality of life f
around the ports.

So we urge you to move forward

be here to support.

CHAIRPERSON NICHOLS: Thank yo

Michael Villegas.

MR. VILLEGAS: Chair Nichols,
Board, good morning. I'm Mike Villegas
Control Officer for Ventura County.

Ventura County APCD staff is p
the California Air Resources Board's pr
commercial harbor craft regulation, whi
emission reductions from crew and suppl

Due to their heavy use on the
County that serve as off-road platforms
remain one of the most important unregu
emissions in our port. Emission reduct
sources are going to be critical to our
the state and federal ozone standard.

CARSB staff reports that the co
for the proposed regulation is $2,900 p

reduced on an annual basis. This cost
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erm reductions in

tly reduce
sel emissions and

or residents living

, and we're glad to

members of the

, Air Pollution

leased to support
oposal to amend the
ch would require

y vessels.

ports of Ventura

, these vessels
lated source of

ions from these

efforts to attain

st effectiveness

er upon of NOx

effectiveness
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compared to the guidelines set in Ventu
Board of $18,000 per ton of NOx reduced
maximum use adopted regulation for stat

In summary, | urge your Board
proposed amendments.

CHAIRPERSON NICHOLS: Thank yo

Henry Hogo.

MR. HOGO: Good morning, Madam
the Board. I'm Henry Hogo, Assistant D
Officer of Mobile Source Division at So

| want to express AQMD staff'

proposed amendments that will gain furt
reductions of both NOx and PM in the ne
urge you to approve this today.

| do want to point out we want
with your staff as we move forward, bec

tighter air quality standards coming up

look at these source categories.

CHAIRPERSON NICHOLS: Absolute
much.

Terry Dressler.

Mr. DRESSLER: Good morning, C
members of the Board.

My name is Terry Dressler. I'

Air Pollution Control Officer of the Sa
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ra County by our

, which is the
ionary sources.

to adopt the

u very much.

Chair, members of
eputy Executive
uth Coast AQMD.
s support of the
her emission

ar term. And we

to work closely

ause with the

, we do have to

ly. Thank you very

hairman Nichols,

m the Director and

nta Barbara County
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Air Pollution Control District.
| would like to offer my stron
inclusion of the crew and supply boats
for this revision. One of the big reas
the larger sources of air pollution in
County. We are going to experience a r
tons of NOx from this regulation revisi
And I'll tell you something, t
no on-shore control measure would get a
So this is going to be very important f
to attain and maintain the air quality
| thank you all -- | thank the
hearing us on this and for including th
emission source in the regulation. And
adoption. Thank you very much.
CHAIRPERSON NICHOLS: Thank yo
That concludes the list of wit
Let's return this to staff for any addi
may have.
ASSISTANT CHIEF COREY: No add
CHAIRPERSON NICHOLS: Board me
it's simpler than it could possibly be.
What have you done, Mr. Fletch
Yes. Oh, question from Dr. Ba

BOARD MEMBER BALMES: This is
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g support for the
in this regulation
ons is it's one of
Santa Barbara
eduction of 100
on.

hat our on-shore --
nywhere near that.
or our overall plan
standards.

ARB staff for

is very large

| urge your
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nesses that | have.

tional comments you

itional comments.
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guestion.

So the proposed 15-day change
off-road/non-road engines as propulsion

that important? Could somebody explain

AIR POLLUTION SPECIALIST STERL
regulation was written to include off-r

terms of auxiliary engines, because mos
dredges have auxiliary engines on them.
are off-road engines.

We have found cases where ther
engines used in a marine application as
engines. Before we got too far along,
include those also in this amended regu

EMISSIONS ASSESSMENT BRANCH CH
an emissions standpoint, they are equiv
off-road engines tend to be a little bi

BOARD MEMBER BALMES: Thank yo

CHAIRPERSON NICHOLS: Is there
down here? No.

Okay. Thank you. Then I'd li
second to support the staff resolution.

BOARD MEMBER D'ADAMO: Madam C
of Resolution 10-26.

BOARD MEMBER YEAGER: Second.

CHAIRPERSON NICHOLS: Allin f
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to allow use of
engines, why is
that to me?

ING: The amended
oad engines in

t of the barges and

And most of those

e are off-road

propulsion

we wanted to

lation.

IEF DONOHOUE: From
alent. The

t cleaner.

u.

another question

ke a motion and a

hair, move adoption

avor, please say
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1 aye.

2 (Ayes)

3 CHAIRPERSON NICHOLS: Any oppo
4 Great. Thank you. That was s

5 EXECUTIVE OFFICER GOLDSTENE:

6 we are broadcasting to remote locations

7 noticed to not start sooner than 10:00.

8 the last item would go as quickly as it

9 CHAIRPERSON NICHOLS: Soyoun

10 break.

11 EXECUTIVE OFFICER GOLDSTENE:

12 break.
13 CHAIRPERSON NICHOLS: There's

14 really do to fill up the 15 minutes.

15 EXECUTIVE OFFICER GOLDSTENE:
16 all longer.
17 CHAIRPERSON NICHOLS: | apolog

18 room, but for the convenience of people
19 to watch this from remote locations, we
20 break until 10:00 since we had noticed
21 10:00. So you have time to go stretch,

22 coffee or whatever, and we'll see you b

23 at 10:00.
24 (Thereupon a recess was taken.
25 CHAIRPERSON NICHOLS: We'd li
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sed?

imple.

On the next item,

, and they've been
We didn't realize
did.

eed to take a

We need to take a

nothing we can

The other items are
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that are wanting

have to take a

this next item for
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ack here promptly

)

ke to get started,
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please. As usual, our brief break exte
beyond the allotted time.
I'm waiting for the video to s
okay to start now?

First of all, I'd like to welc
viewing this Board meeting from two rem
we've set up video monitoring equipment
there are people in San Bernardino and
both -- South Coast, I'm sorry, Diamond
appreciate the South Coast making their
available to us as well. So welcome to
the room as well as those of you who ar
remotely.

The next item today is the sta
further reduce diesel particulate matte
high priority rail yards in California.
is another precedent-setting action for
consider in our ongoing efforts to addr
emissions and the unacceptable risks at
yards.

At past Board meetings and loc
community residents who live near these
been very vocal and passionate about th
health and the urgent need to reduce th

high degree of certainty.
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We have heard the concerns. W
We recognize the current levels, althou
than what we used to be, are not what t
we know you're looking to this Board fo

In response, the Board has pus
come back with strong proposals that wi
reductions in emissions and risks at a
rail yards with the understanding that
come under our scrutiny later.

Today's proposed action is the
based on the best information that we h
what is and what we expect will be feas
technology over the next decade. Butw
is not the end of the story and that we
to continue pushing for cleaner rail ya
technology becomes available and cost e

It's also important to recogni
accomplished. No other agency in the U
taken the aggressive action this Board
characterize and reduce the health risk
engines used in freight operations thro

Since 2004, as part of our goo
initiatives, this Board has adopted reg
transport refrigeration units, cargo ha

and the use of clean diesel fuel in int
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hey should be. And
r more help.

hed our staff to

Il ensure further
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more are going to

next step forward
ave today about
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ze what has been
nited States has
has taken to
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locomotives, and most recently drayage
regulations have addressed every major
source operating at rail yards and are
reducing emissions today. Additional r
occur as these regulations become fully
next few years.

In only three years, since I'v

have developed, passed, and implemented

require 85 percent particulate control
ports and rail yards. Two months ago,
these regulations with unannounced truc
outside the rail yards and major rail y
This Board's action to impleme
agreements with the railroads are also
reducing the majority of the locomotive
does not have the legal authority to re
southern California, the 1998 agreement
the cleanest fleet of locomotives opera
the country. The 2005 agreement result
installation of anti-idling devices on
locomotives, the use of clean diesel fu
locomotives operating in California, an
reduction in the number of smoking loco
These collective efforts, toge

United States Environmental Protection
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trucks. Our

non-locomotive
effectively
eductions will

effective over the

e been here, we
regulations that

on trucks serving
we began enforcing
k inspections

ards ports.

nt voluntary
significantly
emissions that ARB
gulate. In

has resulted in
ting anywhere in

ed in the
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el in virtually all

d a very visible
motives.

ther with the

Agency's strong
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standards for new locomotives, have cut
risks at the four high priority rail ya
discussing today, in half, from 2005 le
chart behind me indicates, there has be
progress. However, the remaining publi
today and in the future are still too h
have the need for action to lock in fur
As part of the 2005 agreement,

health risk assessments that for the fi

provide comprehensive assessments of th

risk in and around rail yards. So this

that has come to light because of healt

that we have done. These risk assessme

residents near rail yards long suspecte
near rail yards is less healthy than ot
action is needed.

Staff then developed a compreh
evaluation of options to further reduce
risks at rail yards. This technical ev
showed that locomotives were the major
source to be controlled. Unfortunately
prevents the Board from directly regula
with the exception of very old locomoti
recent analysis shows that the railroad

routinely operating these older locomot
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en significant

¢ health risks
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e public health
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significant numbers in southern Califor

So that brings us to today's p
| think the Board will recall, we direc
initiate a process to make significant
progress on reducing emissions at the m
yards. In recognition of the limited r
for locomotives, the Board directed sta
voluntary set of commitments that could
expeditiously and would result in signi
and enforceable emissions reductions.

Staff has proposed commitments
emissions at progressively lower levels
independent of growth at any particular
is a very important feature of the comm
being discussed today, because the frei
beginning to recover from a decline in
We're happy about that. But what we're
the likelihood as they begin to rebound
could be an increase in emissions that
to happen under the commitments that we
here today.

State and federal policies in
cargo from trucks to rail to relieve fr
improve fuel efficiency, and reduce gre

very much the policy of the United Stat
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nia.

roposed action. As
ted staff to

and expeditious
ost impacted rail
egulatory authority
ff to draft

be implemented

ficant, verifiable,

that would cap
through 2020

rail yard. This
itments that are
ght industry is
global trade.

not happy about is
vigorously, there
will not be allowed

are discussing

support of shifting
eeway congestion,
enhouse gases are

es. So freight
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rail traffic is going to continue to gr
commitments, California communities can
benefits of trade growth while still ac
progress in reducing the emissions in h
start off the top with a cap.

Under the proposed commitments
and ARB would evaluate rail-yard-specif
changes to reduce risk between now and
years from now. ARB and the rail yards
aggressively to test the advancement te

meet these commitments and potentially
the residual risk. ARB and the South C
either separately or together, will com
operate air monitors in the communities
Bernardino and Commerce near those two
commitments include backstop provisions
railroads fail to meet their obligation

We also understood that there
transparency in ensuring that reduction

achieved on schedule. To verify inform
railroads will report annually, ARB sta
review the data, physically inspect and
locomotives operating in each of the fo
addition, ARB staff will track the redu

risk and report that information to the
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have the economic
celerating the

ealth risk. So you
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ic operational
2012. That's two
will also move
chnology needed to
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should the
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ctions in health

public.

LC



10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

These proposed commitments rep
forward. But that is not the end. Rat
committed to doing more. For example,
test programs underway to evaluate adva
both for locomotives and other rail yar
enthusiastic about the potential for fu
I'm encouraged by the discussions that
manufacturers and others regarding the
technologies. It's important to partne
to further evaluate the growth potentia
electrification of all rail yard equipm
that this type of equipment will work a
rail yards.

| believe that zero or near ze
yards are in our future, but | also bel
proposal that's being considered today
the path to getting to that goal. The
simply live as we are now, which | don'
acceptable.

| want to close by reiterating
work with our partners and other agenci
governments, other stakeholders, and th
identify and implement additional actio
taken both inside and outside the rail

a problem that can be solved by ARB and
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their own. We all have a role to play.
others who have jurisdiction in this ar
the plate to help address the community
real action rather than rhetoric.

This is a somewhat more length
than you normally hear from me, but | t
important to set the tone strongly here
an issue which has been before us sever
and | know that feelings run high on ma
issue.

My personal observation is tha
in the middle of this situation if the
willing to actually talk to the people
their gates.

| also am concerned that peopl
rail yards have been so long locked int
and | won't call it dislike -- but let'

the rail yards that it's difficult for

credence whatsoever to any commitments

the railroads. I'm not asking either o
change, because | don't think they woul
exhorting them to do so. Trustisn'ts
can make happen just by talking about i
believe that the Air Resources Board's

situation is to move forward and to get
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And | encourage

ea to step up to

concerns through

y opening statement
hought it was

, because this is

al times before,

ny sides of this

t ARB would not be
railroads were more

who live outside
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o their distrust --

s say distrust of
them to give any
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reductions. And that's what | hope we
position to do.
So I'm going to ask the Execut

begin the staff presentation.

EXECUTIVE OFFICER GOLDSTENE:

Nichols.

Since February, staff has work
expeditiously to develop a proposed com
efforts literally represent thousands o
time over the last four months to hamme
effective approach for securing substan
emissions and risk. | want to thank th

nights, weekends, and even furlough day
done.

Although developed at a compre
is staff's belief that the proposed com
the very best agreement that can be rea
time would not result in any significan
the proposed commitments.

This conclusion is based on th
Railroads must meet the proposed commit
years, despite uncertainty. For exampl
commitments are dependent on future loc
technologies that are not yet developed

we have pushed the envelope with the be
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technologies will become available.

In addition, the required redu
independent of the actual growth rate a
This is an important element of the pro
because it provides a level of certaint
emissions will continue to be ratcheted
for excuses.

Public incentive funds are acc
upgrades to cleaner locomotives at thes
supplemental benefits in the region. B
South Coast Air District are administer

railroads for this equipment. However,
commitments are not dependant on the av
public funds. We're committed to the s
implementation of these proposed commit
continue to work with stakeholders to f
emissions and risk.

As Chairman Nichols stated, th

next step in the process.

I'll now ask Ms. Cynthia Marvi
Source Division to provide the staff pr

Cynthia.

(Thereupon an overhead present

presented as follows.)

ASSISTANT DIVISION CHIEF MARVI
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N: Thank you, Mr.
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1 Goldstene.
2 Good morning, Chairman Nichols
3 I'll describe a series of prop

4 reduce emissions of diesel particulate

5 operations at four rail yards in southe

6 As Chairman Nichols stated, th

7 proposal is to further reduce the resul

8 communities near these rail yards.

9 --000--

10 ASSISTANT DIVISION CHIEF MARVI
11 identifying the key elements of the com

12 describe how ARB developed the performa
13 on our assessment of all feasible measu
14 yard.

15 The appendices for the staff r

16 include the full text of the proposed ¢

17 rail yard, plus our rail yard specific

18 we'll look at how the commitments would
19 emissions and health risk at each yard.

20 identify and respond to some of the que

21 public comments over the last month and
22 staff's recommendation for Board action

23 --000--

24 ASSISTANT DIVISION CHIEF MARVI

25 the proposal, which includes commitment
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the railroads to make for specific acti
results, as well as commitments that AR

The railroads' decision to acc
commitments is voluntary, but once acce
provisions become enforceable.

--000--

ASSISTANT DIVISION CHIEF MARVI
commitments address the four rail yards
the highest health risks from diesel PM
according to ARB health risk assessment

The photos on the left show th
and Hobart rail yards operated by Burli
Santa Fe railway.

The two on the right show the
operated by the Union Pacific railroad,
intermodal container transfer facility,
run with the adjacent Dolores rail yard
facility.

When ARB assessed the health r
rail yards in California, these facilit
highest maximum cancer risks. We refer
the high priority rail yards for that r

--000--
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with existing regulations and agreement
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commitments would result in an 85 perce
emissions and health risk at each yard.
that cargo and operations growth doesn’
progress as well.

They would also benefit air qu
communities and regions beyond the four
because the cleaner locomotives used to
commitments will travel throughout the
basin and some throughout the state.

--000--

ASSISTANT DIVISION CHIEF MARVI

commitments, the railroads would be req
specific emission reduction targets or
standards at each yard by specific comp
We expect they'll need to rely on a com
locomotives and equipment, plus operati

The railroads would select the
combination of actions to reduce emissi
applicable performance standard at each
emission inventories for each yard will
public track the progress.

Nearly every other year, the r
develop and submit plans that will iden
they intend to implement to meet the ne

target. ARB will assess the change in
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performance

liance deadlines.
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associated with those actions.

There is also a one-time requi
a list of yard-specific operational cha
several proposed by community members.
the ability of each potential operation
health risk and make the information pu
along with the evaluations.

The Emission Reduction Plans w
any operational changes that are needed
performance targets.

Starting next year, the railro
provide equipment and technical resourc
technology for locomotives operating in
This commitment is essential to bring t
of lower emission technology to market
time lines that California needs.

After the railroads submit the
reduction plans and ARB completes the s
risk assessments, the railroads and ARB
meetings in the affected community to d
documents and report on progress.

--000--
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shows an example of how the emission re

standards would cap emissions regardles
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San Bernardino rail yard. These figure
decline in cargo activity from 2005 to
percent annual growth in containers fro

The green bars in 2005 and 201
drop in diesel PM emissions over the la
to the ARB rules for drayage trucks, ca
transport refrigeration units, and clea
fuel, as well as U.S. EPA's regulations
locomotive engines.

ARB's 1998 agreement with the

NOx emissions in the South Coast has si

accelerated the introduction of these ¢

cut both NOx and PM emissions. Althoug

reductions are not required by the 1998
treated these ancillary benefits as par
program in our analyses.

The red line on this slide sho
emissions in future years under the pro
If you look at the bars for 2015 and 20
there is a cross hatch in green and whi
those bars. That shows the incremental
directly attributable to these commitme
in year 2020, the emission cap is at 3.
This represents a 50 percent reduction

per day of total emissions that we woul
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these commitments. If growth is higher
BNSF would need to do more to meet this
--000--

ASSISTANT DIVISION CHIEF MARVI
co-funding upgrades to switch locomotiv
Bernardino and Hobart yards, while the
District recently approved the first of
grants using State moneys from Proposit
this item today, the Board will hear pr
for the next rounds of Prop. 1B funding
million for locomotive projects to be a
South Coast District over the next few

Under the commitments, the BNS
would retain their eligibility for publ
and ARB would continue to support the u
funds for this purpose. But the railro
meet the emission caps is not condition
availability of public incentive.

--000--

ASSISTANT DIVISION CHIEF MARVI
the updated health risk assessments for
yards, ARB staff would evaluate the emi
plans submitted by the railroads for co
accuracy, and the adequacy of those sub

next emission reduction target.
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If ARB determines that a railr
meet the targets or other commitments f

yard, staff would propose locomotive an
regulations within four months for cons
Board.

All of the railroad submittals
correspondence with the railroads on th
the health risk assessments would be po
website by specified dates. The first

inventories and health estimates would

In response to community reque
commit to install and operate a PM air
the community near the San Bernardino r
another near the Commerce and Hobart ra
hope to collaborate with the South Coas
these monitoring responsibilities.

--000--

ASSISTANT DIVISION CHIEF MARVI
proposed performance standards for each
expressed in terms of emission reductio
assess the corresponding changes in hea
that the health risk is reduced along w
We will provide reports on that informa
and to the public throughout this proce

--000--
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ASSISTANT DIVISION CHIEF MARVI
community request was for ARB to indepe
railroad activity and equipment to chec
by the railroads. We've recently expan
verification effort to include field su
the type of locomotives operating in th
specific day.

--00o0--

ASSISTANT DIVISION CHIEF MARVI

the commitments would provide ARB and t
comprehensive data on the equipment and
yard.

As we've recently learned from
Professor Andrea Hricko, ARB needs to i
amount and usefulness of the data that
on the website to fulfill our commitmen
We will start work on these improvement

--000--

ASSISTANT DIVISION CHIEF MARVI
that a railroad has failed to meet the
other specified commitments for a speci
staff would bring rulemakings to the Bo
legal authority to regulate a broader r
locomotives.

The challenge now is that ARB
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the oldest pre-Tier 0 locomotives, also
non-preempted locomotives. The railroa
substantially reduced the number of non
locomotives being operated in Californi
two years and virtually eliminated them
high priority rail yards. The result i
regulation for non-preempted locomotive
benefits for the communities near these
yards.

ARB could also adopt a regulat
railroads to prepare risk reduction aud
we do not believe those emission reduct
made enforceable under such a regulatio

This very limited opportunity
emissions via regulation is why staff r
voluntary commitments approach to deliv
enforceable reductions in diesel PM emi
risk.

--000--

ASSISTANT DIVISION CHIEF MARVI
describe how ARB staff developed the pr
evaluation of all feasible measures for

--000--
ASSISTANT DIVISION CHIEF MARVI

maximum feasible emission reductions an
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performance standards for each yard for
year, we started with the 2009 comprehe
options report. This report examined t
feasibility, potential emissions reduct
effectiveness of 37 possible strategies
We then looked at the availabl
locomotives and equipment operating in
priority rail yards to determine which
could be most effective in reducing emi
frame for the availability of cleaner |
technology is key to the schedule for e

We also considered operational
further reduce emissions.

In the appendices to the staff
described a possible path for each rail
additional reductions through a combina
that is available today, technology tha
become available in the future, and ope
Based on this path for each rail yard,
emission targets that would create the
standard.

--000--
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refresher, this slide shows the names w

locomotives according to the U.S. EPA e
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that apply. Starting at the top, both
0 locomotives, which are the non-preemp
the Tier O locomotives have no PM emiss

The Tier 2 locomotives being m
about 67 percent control of PM emission

Tier 3 and Tier 4 level locomotives wil
stringent emission controls.
--000--

ASSISTANT DIVISION CHIEF MARVI
lists the types of operational changes
the path to determine the performance s
yard. It includes measures like reloca
source within the yard to reduce exposu
emissions as well as measures to direct
emissions.

--000--

ASSISTANT DIVISION CHIEF MARVI
components of the possible paths we ide
yard are shown here. With the most of
locomotives already being upgraded to g
equivalent Tier 3 emission levels, the
retrofit those units with PM filters or
meet Tier 4 emission levels by 2015.

For line haul locomotives, we

railroads could accelerate the introduc
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Tier 4 locomotives between 2013 and 20.
Bernardino yard, the ARB-identified pat
100 percent Tier 4 line haul locomotive
yard. This level of accelerated introd
provide significant benefits throughout
The path for each rail yard in
implementation of the operational chang
railroads must evaluate under the commi

I'd like to be clear that this
standard we're proposing in these commi
railroads might elect to follow the pat
staff or to use a different mix of tech
operational changes to deliver the same
reductions.

--000--

ASSISTANT DIVISION CHIEF MARVI
the benefits in each rail yard from the
reductions required under the proposed

--000--

ASSISTANT DIVISION CHIEF MARVI
Bernardino rail yard had the highest he
due to a combination of emissions and n
proximity to the yard. The actions alr
have cut the maximum cancer risk for 70

about 1400 in a million today.
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The existing program and these
steadily reduce that risk down to 400 i
2020. This 85 percent reduction is bas
emissions declining from a peak of 22 t
to 3.4 tons. And I'll address a little
guestion about that 400 in a million re
--000--
ASSISTANT DIVISION CHIEF MARVI
yard, the diesel PM emissions would dec
amounts, but the risks are lower becaus
live in relation to the yard.
--000--
ASSISTANT DIVISION CHIEF MARVI
yard, we see lower overall levels of di
and consistent reductions in cancer ris
percent overall levels.
--000--
ASSISTANT DIVISION CHIEF MARVI
ICTF and Dolores yards have the second
risks based on the combination of emiss
with the same overall 85 percent reduct
--000--
ASSISTANT DIVISION CHIEF MARVI
Nichols noted, this slide illustrates t

benefits of the commitments above and b
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1 regulation and agreements.

2 Between now and 2015, the comm
3 reduce emissions by nearly 10 to 20 per
4 beyond the benefits of the existing pro

5 By 2020, the commitments would

6 an additional 30 to 50 percent beyond t

7 program.
8 --000--
9 ASSISTANT DIVISION CHIEF MARVI

10 previously, the railroads would need to

11 introduction of cleaner locomotives to

12 performance standards and the commitmen
13 locomotives operate outside of these ra

14 would provide significant benefits to o

15 The next tier of major rail ya

16 health risks include UP's Northern Cali

17 in Roseville and Oakland and BNSF's Bar
18 begin addressing those facilities, ARB

19 railroads to commit to develop and subm
20 emission inventories in 2012. These in

21 ARB staff in evaluating the changes in

22 the original assessments were done.

23 --000--

24 ASSISTANT DIVISION CHIEF MARVI

25 take just a few minutes to respond to s
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comments we've heard in the last month,
will be also be raised in testimony tod
--000--
ASSISTANT DIVISION CHIEF MARVI
public comments at the early June publi
in Commerce and San Bernardino on the d
ARB staff strengthened the proposal. W
reductions required by 2015, moved up t
some of the operational changes at each
clarified the text of the commitments t
commitment to transparency.
--000--

ASSISTANT DIVISION CHIEF MARVI
that we're hearing now is why doesn't A
railroad emissions now rather than purs
commitments?

ARB has already adopted string
every emission source at these rail yar
locomotives where the Board doesn't hav
authority.

As | previously discussed, bec
are not routinely operating non-preempt
these high priority rail yards --

--000--

ASSISTANT DIVISION CHIEF MARVI
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regulation for these locomotives would
no emission reductions at these yards -
to the prior slide, please?

--000--

ASSISTANT DIVISION CHIEF MARVI
happen to the much larger pool of emiss
from all locomotives operating in these
those that ARB cannot regulate. This m
reductions that are achievable via the
that we cannot achieve via regulation.

Next slide.

--000--

ASSISTANT DIVISION CHIEF MARVI
request from the community is to specif
of alternative fuel yard trucks and ele
gantry cranes at these facilities.

Our analysis in the 2009 techn
shows these actions are not cost effect
existing regulation for cargo handling
requires all of this equipment meet str
levels by 2015. The remaining emission
control are very low and the costs are

We also note that there may be
difficulties reconfiguring the physical

rail yards for the electric cranes.
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Next slide.
--000--

ASSISTANT DIVISION CHIEF MARVI
guestion is why the maximum cancer risk
Bernardino rail yard would still be hig
implementation of the commitments.

We recognize that the risk at
to be further reduced. The limitation
85 percent reduction proposal already a
all the technologies and operational me
identify today, regardless of whether w
those technologies and operational chan
effective. We simply do not have anoth
to reduce emissions beyond that level t
exist or that we know of today.

Next slide, please.

--000--

ASSISTANT DIVISION CHIEF MARVI
to reduce emissions and to address thes
risks, ARB staff will continue to work
on near-zero emission freight transport
future.

The Southern California Nation
Collaborative is beginning to look at t

addition, ARB's Scoping Plan for climat
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measure to increase the efficiency of t
transport system that compliments the s
regional initiative.

Next slide.

--000--

ASSISTANT DIVISION CHIEF MARVI
conclusion, ARB staff recommends that t
Resolution 10-29. With this approval,
move forward expeditiously to achieve t
benefits of the commitments, to reduce
from diesel PM in communities around th
rail yards.

Thank you for your attention.

CHAIRPERSON NICHOLS: Thank yo

Could you say another word abo
California Freight Collaborative? Peop
what of it is.

ASSISTANT DIVISION CHIEF MARVI

This is an effort that was sta
four years ago. The federal government
both transportation and environmental a
governments, primarily transportation o
South Coast Air District, together with
industry, the rail industry, the ports,

talking about how to guide southern Cal
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he intended

the health risk

e high priority

u.
ut the Southern

le may not be aware

N: Certainly.

rted maybe three or
, State government,
gencies, and local
fficials and the

the freight

the truckers, are

ifornia's freight
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transportation system into the future,

be looking at both the infrastructure a

environmental needs simultaneously.
And in addition to near-term p

infrastructure, that group is starting

we also keep our sights on that longer-

we might work together to lay out a gam

seek federal funding for that.

CHAIRPERSON NICHOLS: Thank yo

Are there Board questions befo
public testimony?

If not, then we will be using
of three minutes per witness. And I no
just in the order that they've signed u
the agenda too much or the order too mu
normally take elected officials out of
one elected official who's also here re
South Coast. So unless you specificall
would call Supervisor Josie Gonzales up
her be followed by the two other people
who have asked to testify, so Barry Wal
Greenwald. | see you're all three list
So go ahead.

MS. GONZALES: Good morning, C

members of the Air Resources Board.
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rmally take people
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y don't want to, |
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I'm Josie Gonzales, San Bernar
Supervisor for the 5th District. And |
county's representative on the South Co

| stand before you in support
mission to improve air quality and prot
health.

I'm here to comment on the BNS
rail yard, which is located within my s
district within the South Coast air bas
for far too long, our residents have be
this rail yard have the misfortune to b
highest level of estimated risk. We ca
when it relates to higher cancer risks.

The 2,500 in a million risk yo

in the 2005 timetable is the highest ri

for any rail yard in California and one
risk levels in the entire state. After
several meetings which included much in
the draft and consideration of the effo
protect the people whom | serve, | have
cannot support this document as written
revised.

The bottom line: The remainin
achieving the proposed 85 percent reduc

disturbing 400 in a million. It is sim
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also serve as the
ast AQMD Board.
of our mutual

ect residents’

F San Bernardino
upervisorial

in. As you know,
en living around
e exposed to the

nnot compromise

ur agency reports
sk level estimated
of the highest
participating in
-depth review of
rts put forth to
concluded that |

and/or as recently

g risk after

tionis a

ply unacceptable to
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me and the residents whom | represent.
it should not be acceptable as a propos
us. While there are no regulatory risk
yards, the remaining risks under this p
higher than the South Coast Air Quality
District rules allow. Under the propos
another ten years to only reach that 40
We should be working together
more aggressive measures as soon as pos
the risk as quickly as possible, instea
because some improvement is better than
to develop a custom designed approach t
extreme circumstances rather than a one
approach.
This community has suffered a
the quality of the air they breathe for

This plan as proposed continues to tip

| respectfully ask --
CHAIRPERSON NICHOLS: Finishy
least, please.
MS. GONZALES: Thank you so mu
| respectfully ask that this B
to take all actions necessary to reduce

as nearly as possible. This entails wo

stakeholders to identify specific actio
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For that matter,

al to any one of
limits for rail
roposal are far
Management

al, it will take

0 in a million.

to implement much
sible and reduce

d of settling
nothing. We need
0 address our

-size-fits-all

severe imbalance in
far too long.

the scale unfairly.

our statement at

ch.

oard give direction
the even more risk
rking with all

ns, working through
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the rail yard collaborative that you we
initiating, and making sure that we inc
environmental justice groups and that w
reach out to our state and federal elec
and advice as to how we might best proc
The proposed commitment langua
strengthened significantly, and this ca
benefit of all if we unite and work tog
to do more sooner rather than later, to
And despite my disagreement with the dr
willing to work with ARB, BNSF, the cit
Bernardino, community groups, and other
issue.

Thank you very much.

CHAIRPERSON NICHOLS: Thank yo

taking the time to come. Appreciate it

Peter Greenwald and Barry.

MR. GREENWALD: Thank you very

Peter Greenwald, AQMD, South C
All of the high-risk rail yard
Coast, so we appreciate your efforts.
difficult task you face in controlling
Having said that, we urge you
commitments. The main problem is the ¢

have heard, would allow health risks fo
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lude the

e are then able to
ted for guidance
eed.

ge needs to be

n happen for the
ether. My goal is
work together.
aft, | remain

y of San

s in this serious

u. And thanks for

much.

oast.

s are in the South
We acknowledge the
rail yard risks.

to strengthen the
ommitments, as you

r the next decade
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which virtually everyone, including you
are too high, most notably 400 in a mil
Bernardino. This problem arises, becau
to measure the 85 percent emission redu
levels, levels which resulted in extrao

in a million.

The commitments do not require
They do not even set acceptable risk as
goal for the rail yard. This is a seri
the commitments will establish the risk
the next ten years and they will underm

achieve more. That's not just our opin
at the letter you received from the por
and Long Beach where the ports make the
commitments do not contain measures tha
urge the ports to adopt, such as 95 per
locomotives by 2020. The ports state t
will reduce the port's ability to effec
their Clean Air Plan.

In addition to targeting accep
you to require all feasible measures as
For example, your staff now says that i
commit to accelerate deployment of Tier
since they won't be available for five

railroads committed in 1998 within the
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lion at San
se the commitments
ction from 2005

rdinary risks, 2500

acceptable risk.
an aspirational
ous problem since
reduction path for
ine efforts to

ion. Please look
ts of Los Angeles
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t CARB and AQMD
cent Tier 4

his inconsistency

tively implement

table risk, we urge
soon as possible.
tis too early to

4 locomotives
years, but the

MOU with your
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agency to accelerate Tier 2 locomotives
that seven years before they became ava
indicates you can get more as part of t
Your staff says electric gantry cranes,
equipment, is not cost effective. But
installed or proposed to install gantry

in Seattle, and at Long Beach. And the
their own reasons, presumably due to th
of that equipment.

And moving operations away wou
could provide early benefits, but the ¢
the railroads over two years to decide
propose any such actions and then do no
implementation.

Now, your staff says said the
reduction will require deployment of th
reduction strategies | just described.
extent they are needed may change based
or CARB data and your staff says the ra
among measures. Rather than create suc
not just require all feasible measures
including the ones | described. Given
risks in 2020, why allow the railroads
feasible measure is not needed? If the

agree to stronger provisions, we urge y
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. And they did

ilable. That MOU
hese commitments.
not electric

the railroads have
cranes in Memphis,
y've done that for

e higher efficiency

Id from residents
ommitments allow
whether or not to

t require any

85 percent

e emission
However, the

on new emissions
ilroads may choose
h uncertainty, why
explicitly,

the unacceptable
to claim any
railroads won't

ou to seek
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coordinated actions by local, state, an
government, including project approvals
public funding rules and legislation.

Finally, staff says you should
commitments today, because other approa
speculative and would take more time.
note that the commitments would not cre
years.

In short, there is urgency to

rail yard risk, but there's no urgency
solution. Thank you.

CHAIRPERSON NICHOLS: Thank yo

Staff, the reference was made
the ports which was supposedly delivere

but we don't have it. The Board member
and staff doesn't seem to have it eithe
could you make it available to us, plea
you.

Mr. Wallerstein.

MR. WALLERSTEIN: Good morning
members of the Board.

As you've been hearing, our ag

concerns about the proposed agreement.
distributed a letter signed by Chairman

our governing board expressing those co
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d federal

, conditions of

approve the
ches are
In response, we

ate benefits for

solve the problem

to approve this

u.
to a letter from
d to us yesterday,
s don't have it,
r. So if you do,

se? Okay. Thank

, Chairman Nichols,

ency has grave

In fact, | have

William Berg of

ncerns to you.
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I'd like to also call to your
you received from the railroads signed
And if you look at the page 3, the seco
that letter it states that the railroad
from the commitments as a result of ano
political subdivision of California ado
that are substantially similar to the c

So you have before you an agre
already threatening us and the ports an
agreements and others that, if we take
walk away from this.

So ask yourselves, how enforce
agreement? There's no penalty if they
simply would conduct rulemaking, which
ability to do now. And it's interestin
conduct that rulemaking or your staff w
months. Last September, we were told i
than a year to do a rulemaking.

So there aren't a lot of near-

You have more time, as Peter just state
issue to strengthen the agreement so it
our policy proposals to others. And we
urging you to do that.

Also take note of your resolut

When you look at the language in the re
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attention a letter

by Kirk Marckwald.
nd paragraph, in

s will withdraw
ther agency or
pting requirements
ommitments.
ement they're

d the port lease

action, they'l

able is this

walk away. You
you have the

g that you would
ould in four

t would take more

term reductions.
d, to work on this
's consistent with

're obviously here

ion very carefully.

solution,
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(inaudible) basically pursue anything o
that really what you want to do? Will
you to fulfill our SIP requirements and
community and region?
You've also received a letter
for the community groups raising CEQA i
this is a discretionary action before y
you need to carefully look at that and
not your resolution really addresses th
raised to you and to us in that regard.
Please think about the fact th
from the community as being opposed to
hearing from the local Air District. Y
concerns from the ports. That should g
here in how you proceed on this. Andr
whether you need to take action today a
action actually will erode things we're
Lastly, the Chair asked that w
action of substance. | want you to kno
directed me to go to Washington, D.C. a
federal program. This will undermine t
the railroads have used agreements to u
of effort.
We are already funding and in

demonstration programs for locomotives.
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other needs of the
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ssues. | think

our Board. |think
decide whether or

e issues they've

at you may hear
this. You're

ou're hearing

ive you great pause
eally ask yourself
nd whether that
trying to do.

e and others take
w that my Board
nd strengthen the
hat. In the past,

ndermine that type

the process of

Unfortunately,
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Thank you.

CHAIRPERSON NICHOLS: Thank yo

We now go back to the original
agenda. And Jill Ratner, followed by D
Elizabeth Adams.

MS. RATNER: Thank you, Madam
of the Board.

My name is Jill Ratner. I'mt
New Voices Arising Project at the Rose
Communities and the Environment in Oakl
Thank you for the opportunity to speak

We wanted to come here to supp
community members and agency staff in a
agreements entered into be the stronges
provide the most possible reductions in
communities effected by those agreement

But since we're from Oakland,
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little bit concerned about other possib
agreements that would be limited to the
railroads. We are concerned that the a
agreements for those four priority rail
could actually result in increased heal
rail yard communities, particularly Oak
if those agreements created incentives
to move their most polluting equipment
areas and into other parts of Californi

| work with students, as I'm s
since you've seen my students several t
living in communities that are heavily
Oakland rail yard and the Richmond ralil
into the classrooms and ask students ho
present have someone in their family wh
asthma, | always see more than half the
go up. Those students really deserve y
your consideration today. And those st
going to be protected by these agreemen
suffer increased pollution as a result.

So | strongly urge you to take
possible action to protect all Californ
associated with rail yards.

Thank you.

CHAIRPERSON NICHOLS: Thank yo
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Devilla Ervin.

MR. ERVIN: Hello. Good morni

I'm a resident of west Oakland
and raised there. And I'm really conce
provisions aren't going to help us out
was born in the part of Oakland called
it's really close to the port of Oaklan
yard. And we're just really concerned
to be any provisions up here, since the
there's 14,000 people who live close en
in a million. And right outside of tha
million, or 6,000 people, live in that

So we're just wondering, yeah,
we're going to try to get some provisio
priority areas, but us in northern Cali

chance as well.

CHAIRPERSON NICHOLS: Thank yo

Elizabeth Adams and then Eyal

MS. ADAMS: Good morning, Chai
members of the Board.

My name is Elizabeth Adams, an
Deputy Director of EPA Region 9 Air Div

EPA appreciates the opportunit
the Board to support the proposed effor

emissions of diesel PM at four rail yar
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Coast air basin.

As you know, under the Clean A
responsible for setting health-based am
pollutants, such as PM and issuing emis
many contributing sources, such as loco

Under the Clean Air Act, EPA 0
authority to develop emissions standard
locomotive engines and existing engines
re-manufactured.

In March 2008, EPA adopted sta
reduce emissions of PM and nitrogen oxi
engines by: Tightening the emission st
existing locomotives when they are re-m
setting near-term emission standards, r
3 standards, for newly built locomotive
will go into effect in 2012, establishi
clean switch locomotives and idle reduc
for new and re-manufactured locomotives
Tier 4 standard for newly built engines
application of high efficiency catalyti
technology which will go into effect in

emission standards will reduce PM emiss

and NOx emissions by 80 percent when fu

2030.

In addition to these regulatio
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bient standards for
sion standards for
motives.

nly has the

s for new

that are

ndards that will

de from locomotive
andards for
anufactured,
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s engines which
ng provisions for
tion requirements
, and finally, a
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has provided over $13 million of fundin

Diesel Emission Reduction Act and Recov

Programs for locomotive projects that w
turnover of the in-use fleet in Califor
announce additional funding very soon.

The problem is that even with
locomotives can be in service for more
EPA's new regulations will take many ye
entire fleet of locomotives now in oper
Understandably, California can't wait t
cleaner air and faces a significant cha
the remaining sources of emissions that
pollution throughout the state.

The commitments that are being
provide the opportunity to reduce emiss
improve air quality that we all know th
done.

Thank you for the opportunity
EPA's role in reducing emissions from |
will continue to support ARB and the So
Quality Management District in their ef

public health.

CHAIRPERSON NICHOLS: Thank yo

The next speaker is Eyal Matoy

Ruiz.
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Mr. MATOY: Good morning, Chai
members of the Board.

My name is Eyal Matoy. I'm a
Pacific Institute and speaking as a mem
Dirty Diesel, a coalition that advocate
diesel pollution in the San Francisco B
in low income communities of color.

Our coalition is callon on the
Board to exercise your authority to pro
health of all California rail yard comm
extremely concerned that only four of t
yards are covered by these proposed agr
that would achieve only modest reductio
targets. We stand with our southern Ca
calling for quicker progress, greater e
risk reduction, stronger air monitoring
meaningful mechanisms for enforcement.
will undoubtedly set a precedent for fu

Bay Area rail yards. They must be as s

Nevertheless, let me remind yo
opportunity cost of not pursuing commit
yards statewide. Over there isamap o
traffic in the San Francisco Bay Area.
traffic occurs in the east bay between

rail yards in Richmond and Hobart.
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Remember that emissions from |
constituent up to 70 percent of total d
rail yards. These are the same locomot
and down goods movement corridors in th
not mandating reductions at rail yards,
health of not only rail yards communiti
adjacent to entire systems of rail line

Let me also remind you that we
about an environmental injustice. We s
train traffic occurs in areas with the
rates in the Bay Area, the largest conc
people of color, and the highest rates
hospitalization. And what do these com
on the ground? They're the parks where
schools where we learn, and the places

This is the Richmond rail yard
11,000 locomotives passed through here.
health risk assessment, 1600 people hav
cancer risk of greater than 50 in a mil
rail yard operations.

This is the Oakland rail yard.
350,000 containers were processed here
according to your health risk assessmen
an incremental cancer risk of greater t

million as a result of rail yard operat
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Thank you very much.

CHAIRPERSON NICHOLS: Thank yo

Rocio Ruiz and Enrique Arriola
MS. RUIZ: Good morning. My n

I'm a student organizer with ICUC, whic

Congregations United for Change, in San

I have lived in the city of Sa

the past 16 years. That's almost all m

representing my community and the peopl

paying with their health while the rail
profit.

For far too long, my family an
deal with the health problems with livi
BNSF railroad.

I'm here because I'm opposed t
actions to further reduce the diesel PM
| feel that it has very minimal commitm
been pointed out a lot, but | would lik
again, that even after the goal to achi

reduction from 2005 emission, there is
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u.
and Anna Arriola.
ame is Rocio Ruiz.
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high cancer risk in my community. | do
this issue makes me more sad than angry
having to go home and watch my little s
little kids in my community when they'r
And they don't know that because we liv
they're at that risk of getting cancer.
of the children in my community with as
and they get bloody noses and all this
they're breathing. And all the little
being one of them, they don't know why
to them.

So | would just like to urge a
ways to make sure that my family and my
and | don't have to be scared that ever
putting us closer to the risk of gettin

Thank you.

CHAIRPERSON NICHOLS: Thank yo

statement.

Enrique Arriola.

MR. ARRIOLA: Good morning, Ch
members.

Your proposals to the railroad
acceptable. We no longer can wait for
reductions. If we, the workers, have t

and trucks have to reduce their emissio
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railroad now, not five years from now.
Thank you.
CHAIRPERSON NICHOLS: Thank yo
Anna.
MS. ARRIOLA: Good morning. M
Arriola.

| have written my notes about
And when | was coming here, | had one v
listening to the news and other events,
about all this.

You know, your recommendations
weak, too little, too late. All this i
You're wasting your time. You're wasti
people continue dying and suffering.

| know that railroad is sacred
history of the railroad in California,

Mr. Huntington and two other men used t
wild west. Those men have been gone si
1900s, but why are they still ruling us
understand that part.

Someone told me if | want to ¢
change. | have to change my expectatio
I have to change things around me as mu

Times are changing. Other sac

fallen: The burning wall, the iron cur
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y name is Anna

five times by now.
iew. But after

| changed my mind

are too slow, too
s just a farce.

ng my time. And

cow. | know the
Mr. Stanford and
o rule like the
nce the early

? ldon't

hange, | have to
ns, my actions, and
chas | can.

red cows have

tain. | think it's
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time to stop worshipping the railroad a
Railroad is worshipping the mighty doll
take people into consideration.

So since the world is changing
a changing mood, it's about time we cha
people do to stop being the sacrificed
are dying.

The only solution is hitting t
their pocket. Why if Union Carbide and
precedence and they're being sued, why
railroad? Why the railroad companies,
aside $20 billion and these funds used
bills of all the people that are gettin
not set a fund to compensate for the pe
died? Pay the families that have lost
a fund for the children that have lost
can have an education? Why not a class
Isn't California the lawsuit capital of
lawsuit is our answer. No longer are w
sacrificing lambs. We are changing. W

problems in other way. This Board --

CHAIRPERSON NICHOLS: Your tim

MS. ARRIOLA: -- hasn't done w
we take it to the judicial system. May

our future. Thank you.
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ar. They don't

and people are in
nge, too. What can

lamb? My people

he railroad in

BP are setting
not sue the

why can they set
to pay the medical
g ilinesses? Why
ople that have

a member. Why not
a parent so they
action lawsuit?
the world? So a
e going to be

e will solve our

eis up.

hat we needed. So

be they can help
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1 CHAIRPERSON NICHOLS: Thank yo
2 Sonny Roque and Armando Mejia
3 MR. ROQUE: Chairman Nichols a

4 thank you for letting me get up here an
5 | was told by the group -- I'm

6 Environmental Justice. | was told that
7 and talk to somebody that will listen t

8 You have heard some of the peo
9 neighborhood. And all that reduction s
10 good on paper. The air is still toxic.
11 change in the air, especially at nightt
12 got to sleep with our -- at nighttime w
13 closed. And it's the same thing. Day
14 that smell. The city has street sweepe
15 rail yard use? It's like the neighborh
16 yard is just like city of Gilmore. You
17 you know you're there. We've been ther
18 smell that pollution that's there. Eve
19 sick.

20 You know, we know the railroad

21 diesels. Diesels engines are leaking.

22 has been here for years and so have we.

23 go away. We're going to be here. I'm

24 great grandfather. And my grandkids, t

25 here.
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u.

and Marcos Barbosa.

nd Board members,

d speak.

with East Yard

| can come up here

0 us.

ple from the same

ounds good, looks
There is no

ime. Sometimes we

ith our windows

after day you get

rs. What does the

ood near the rall
drive in there,

e so long, we can't

rybody is getting

has spills and big
And that railroad

And we will not
a grandfather,

hey'll still be
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Thank you.

CHAIRPERSON NICHOLS: Thank yo

Mr. Mejia.

MR. MEJIA: Good morning, Mada
of the Board. Thank you for the opport
you.

I'm an urban planner and urban
spent some time in the city of Commerce
of this year trying to understand the e
inequalities this community and through
Angeles are suffering. And I'm here to
observations that are pertinent to the
you've engaged the public in those comm
they're quite disturbing. They're qual
guantitative in nature.

I'd like to first call to your

process by which you've engaged the com
truly been that kind of process that a
demands. In fact, it has been quite we

for a meeting that a community so despe
your attention to public health problem
told that a week in advance there will

this, it is actually not democratic in
practice. So it's very important this

of the fact that the community needs to
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u, Sir.

m Chair and members

unity to address

researcher who has
at the beginning
nvironmental

out southeast Los
offer to you some
process which
unities, and

itative and

attention that the
munity has not
democracy like ours
ak. When you call
rate in need of

s has only been

be a meeting about
spirit and in

Board take notice

be included
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genuinely in the process of decisionmak
It is not just enough to talk
outputs, but also it's most important t

policy process. What kind of a process

engage members of the community in? Ar

concerned about the testimonies you're
are, your actions should demonstrate it
Secondly, it is very important
methodology be open for alternative rev
important that you disclose how the num
calculating that your estimates be open
researchers and for the community itsel
methodical process by which you're maki
More importantly, | want you t
want to share with you. | want you to
lack of trust people have in your actio
in those communities feel. Hear Henrie
live like prisoners in our homes becaus
windows because of the diesel exhaust a
heart breaking seeing my neighbors die.
should be changed to "dieosel" because
Or hear the mother of Long Bea
children have to sleep on a nightly bas
because they can't breathe. We have to

the hospital with heart problems, with
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ing.

about policy

o talk about the
are you trying to
en't you generally

hearing? If you

that your

iew. ltis very

bers you're

for other

f to understand the

ng decisions.

o hear the voices |

hear about what

ns and how people

tta who says, "We

e we can't open our

nd emissions. It's
The word 'diesel'

it kills."

ch who says, "Many

is with a mask on
take these kids to

malformations,
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would respiratory illnesses of all kind
sure that whatever you're promising us
take us into consideration, that you he

It is for that purpose I'm her
that there are real human beings behind
is important that you understand that i
ours that you take into account all voi
prioritize those that are mostly affect
you are trying to implement.

| urge you to listen to the vo
with me, to listen to those who are dyi
who are being exposed on a daily basis
pollutants in their communities. Take
and stand for their concerns. In doing
will be living up to the spirit of the
living up to the spirit of the public s
were sworn to actually implement.

Thank you.

CHAIRPERSON NICHOLS: That was
statement.

Marcos Barbosa and Manny Goona

MR. BARBOSA: Good morning, Ch
all members of the Board.

First of all, my name is Marco

here from the city of Rose Garden. I'm
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s. We want to make

is real, that you

ar our voices."

e, for you to know
those numbers. It
n a democracy like
ces and you

ed by the policies

ices | have brought
ng, who are ill,

to these major
immediate actions
so, | believe you
law and be

ervice that you

a very effective

air Nichols and to

s Barbosa. I'm

here because |
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1 oppose your proposal. And my mentality is it's just not

2 right, because we're all humans and we all deserve to live
3 well and not to be ill just for railroa d to make profit.
4 I'm informed of a case in Comm erce of a little

5 girl who was diagnosed with cancer due to the air

6 pollution. And | want to say that, as you all know, air
7 has no boundaries and it doesn't just a ffect the one

8 community. It can transfer itself to o ther communities
9 and affects all the people, just not th at place where it's
10 at. It's affecting everybody, not just the residents.

11 CHAIRPERSON NICHOLS: Thank yo u for your

12 statement.

13 Mr. Goona.

14 MR. GOONA: Good morning, Chai rman Nichols and
15 members of the Board. My name is Manny Goona. |livein
16 east Los Angeles near Commerce. I'm he re today

17 representing our community. We are all concerned about
18 our health, not me in general, but all of us as one. Why
19 can't we start reducing diesel pollutio n now and finishing
20 in 2020 rather than waiting five to ten years?

21 I live so close to the rail ya rds that when I'm
22 asleep, | can hear and smell the train passed and burn
23 diesel. If I was to go outside my hous e, | can see the

24 train as well.

25 You say you are going to reduc e the diesel
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pollution by 85 percent, but in fact yo
rules and calling it a new thing. That
really change -- improve our health, be
going to be a danger.

When you were a kid, did you e
clean? Because | know that | as a kid
breathe from. How did you feel when yo
Did you have clean air to breathe from?
in Commerce don't have clean air to bre
representing all the kids that didn't ¢

This will be probably the firs
last time you will have a kid like me ¢
you in person, because | don't want to
and state this issue again.

Thank you for your time.

CHAIRPERSON NICHOLS: Thank yo

don't allow applause, but we can make a
people under the age of 18.
Mr. Mata.

MR. MATA: My name is Nathen M

East Yard Communities for Environmental

I'm here today because you rep

needs and recommendations of the commun

these injustices of the rail yards. We

waiting for action. Even with agreemen
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u are using old

's not going to

cause it is still

ver want air to be

want clean air to

u were growing up?
Well, now us kids

athe from. And I'm

ome today.

t and hopefully the

ome up and speak to

have to come back

u. We normally

n exception for

ata. I'm here with
Justice.

eatedly ignore the
ity suffering from
're tired of

ts, we won't see
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anything for another ten years.

And at the staff meetings earl

present agreements, when we showed oppo

just pointed at the charts and said, "L
we're going to get." We don't feel lik

It's the same reaction we got from you,
the February hearing earlier this year,
feel what you're doing is enough, becau
that live in these communities. We're
and we're the ones watching our familie

Thank you.

CHAIRPERSON NICHOLS: Thank yo

Madeline Clarke, Angelo Logan,

MS. CLARKE: Hello. My name i
and | live in the city of Commerce. An
representative from the East Yards Comm
Environmental Justice.

My concerns are the same ones
you in 2006 at a meeting in the State o
Angeles with Angelo Logan about locomot
effects on my family, neighbors, and on
cancer alley in the city of Commerce.

| see no real reduction in emi
voluntary approach is not the way. It'

Regulation with enforcement measures wi
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ier this month to
sition, your staff
ook, this is what

e it's enough.
Mary Nichols, at
and we just don't
se we're the ones
the ones suffering,

s die.

u.
Tim Carmichael.
s Madeline Clarke,
dlama

unity for

that | stated to
ffice in Los
ive emissions, the

Aster Avenue to

ssions. A

s too slow.

Il include
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locomotives and cargo handling equipmen
too late in 2015 for the people in city

are affected by two railroads. We are

two railroads, not one. And it's a lit

2015, 2020 is a little bit too late for

Thank you.

CHAIRPERSON NICHOLS: Thank yo

Mr. Logan.

MR. LOGAN: Hello, Chair Nicho
the Board. My name is Angelo Logan. |
Communities for Environmental Justice.

| want to recognize the work t
staff have put into this effort. We un
of work. You put a lot of energy into
proposal.

By saying that, we feel it's a
late, little too short, doesn't go far
come soon enough.

Specifically, between now and
ICTF in west Long Beach and the Union P
of Commerce will see no risk or emissio
That's a real issue.

You're going to hear several ¢
some of the technical issues. And we'v

detailing some of the technical issues
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in the center of
tle bit too late.

us.
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'm with East Yard

hat you and your
derstand it's a lot

developing your

little bit too

enough, and doesn't

2005, yards like
acific in the city

n reductions.

omments related to

e submitted letters

in this approach.
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But | want to point out one sp
raises a major concern. That's the ite
page 8 in the Resolution 10-29. In thi
"Whereas, ARB would also commit to not
to adopt regulation of rail yard source
changes in federal law so long as the r
commitments outlined above."

This is somewhat contrary to t
were made today in today's presentation
just a start, a start at looking at the
we would look at further measures when
feasible and technically available.

The way that | translate this

us into this agreement until 2020. So
technology becomes feasible, cost effec
and you have the authority to implement
a regulatory measure, that prohibits th
Or if there are other cargo handling eq
becomes more technically available and
prohibits this Board from adopting thos
or at least considering adopting those

We feel that there is several

approach that need to be reconsidered a
through in more detail.

You've heard from the resident
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reductions, that
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as regulation.
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communities that surround rail yards.
matter. You need to take it into consi
urgent matter. And you need to look at
that's comprehensive and addresses all
looks at every measure available to red
emissions.

Thank you.

CHAIRPERSON NICHOLS: Tim Carm

bringing up the rear for the Coalition

MR. CARMICHAEL: Thank you, Ch

Tim Carmichael with the Califo
Vehicle Coalition. We're opposed to to
I'm going to take a slightly different
the comments you've heard.

We're opposed because we belie
leaves cost-effective emission reductio
over the next decade. Specifically, st
seriously evaluated electrifying cargo
not other options for cleaning up the c
equipment. Unfortunately, the staff's
report, which has been referenced earli
summer, used out-of-date emissions data
cost data to conclude that natural gase
feasible alternative for cleaning up ca

equipment.
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The clearest example | can giv
trucks. There are thousands of these i
rail yards and thousands more at the po
California that generate -- these are a
hostlers or yard goats. They move the
the rail yard, put them either on a tru
Natural gas yard trucks are available t
today. They generate 50 percent lower
diesel counterparts. In fact, they gen
air contaminant diesel particulate matt
generate 20 percent less greenhouse gas
they reduce California's dependence on

The costs are -- there is a co
cleaner vehicles. They're $120,000 com
for the diesel alternative. Unfortunat
analysis shows the cost of diesel at 50
diesel, so they understate the cost of
confirmed the price with the manufactur

The higher emissions -- so the
report uses higher emissions for natura
contradicting ARB's own engine certific
lower costs for the diesel alternative.
surprising that the conclusion would be
feasible alternative. But if you use t

you find this is, in fact, a very feasi
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n operation at the
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Iso known as yard
containers around
ck or on a train.
oday and in use
emissions than the
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er. They also
emissions, and
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pared to $80,000
ely, the staff

or 60,000 for the
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ers this week.
technical options
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much so that you have operators using i
| have with me a letter from C
president of Capacity. This company is
manufacturers of these vehicles in the
Swedish company and one is a Texas comp
simply, you know, confirms that they of
have clients using the cleaner natural
Real quickly, I'd just like to
companies that are using these today in
California, United Parcel Service and P
these vehicles at the BNSF terminal in
from their operators, the drivers love
about 50 percent quieter than diesel.
power, and they don't stink like diesel
And then savings on fuel over
the fuel cost over diesel, and they hav
on maintenance costs. They don't have
diesel particulate traps and urea emiss
equipment.
CHAIRPERSON NICHOLS: You're d
MR. CARMICHAEL: Thank you. W
leave cost-effective reductions on the
CHAIRPERSON NICHOLS: Thank yo
Debbie Vongviwat, and then Ber

Jessie Marquez.
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1 MS. VONGVIWAT: Good morning,
2 and members of the Board.

3 I'm here on behalf of East Yar

4 Environmental Justice to present the Bo
5 that over 20 organizations throughout C
6 signed onto expressing our deep disappo
7 concern.

8 You should have received a cop

9 through e-mail. However, we also submi
10 the letter this morning. It's about si

11 TI'll only read the first part and go th

12 some of our recommendations.

13 The letter reads: "Dear Chair

14 members of the Board, we, the unde
15 environmental, environmental justi
16 health organizations ask you once
17 exercise your authority in protect

18 health of California communities b
19 enforceable steps to reduce emissi
20 risk from rail yards and locomotiv

21 "We have read and reviewed the

22 commitments between CARB and the r

23 companies and write to express our
24 with the minimal commitment and sp

25 have been outlined.

CALIFORNIA REPORTING, L
52 LONGWOOD DRIVE
SAN RAFAEL, CA 94901
(415) 457-4417

84
Chairman Nichols

d Communities for
ard with a letter
alifornia have

intment and

y of the letter
tted hard copies of
X pages long, so

rough and highlight

man Nichols and
rsigned,

ce, and public
again to

ing the public

y taking

ons and health
es.

proposed
ailroad
disappointment

ecifics that

LC



10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

"Our main concerns are outline

"1. Remaining risks too high.

"2. Limiting agreements to fo
is a missed opportunity.

"3. Operational changes are n
commitments.

"4. Health risk reductions ar
important.

"5. Progress is too slow.

"6. Regulatory backstop and e
be better defined.

"7. Air monitoring commitment

"In terms of our community nee
recommend ARB to:

"Begin regulations on non-pree
locomotives in the state and enhan
regulations you have authority ove

"Implement all available measu
allow the railroads to pick and ch
measures they will do, if any.

"Commit to meaningful enforcem
to comply with commitments should
by ARB and significant fines shoul

"Require community mitigation

should actively seek incentive fun
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d as follow:

ur rail yards

ot included as

e most

nforcement must

S are vague.

ds, we

mpted

ce other

r.
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fund. ARB
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community for vegetative barriers,
schools and homes, retrofitting ho
cetera."
That was just a summary of the
to encourage you to read it more in dep
understand why today we urge you, the B
these agreements and move to adopt enfo
to reduce risk in emissions from Califo
and rail yards.
Thank you.
CHAIRPERSON NICHOLS: Thank yo
Bernice Banares and then Jessi
MS. BANARES: Good morning. M
Banares, and | am a teacher at Cabrillo
west side of Long Beach, which is about
from the ICTF rail yard.
I'm just very frustrated with
to have emissions reduced now and as mu
| have a student who passed aw
past October. And | have no doubt in m
because of where we live -- well, where
| work, right next to the rail yard. A
students who are absent continuously be
health due to where they live in the co

If I could put a dome over the
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mes, et

letter. We want
th to better

oard, to reject
rceable regulations

rnia locomotives

u.
e Marquez.

y name is Bernice
High School at the

a quarter mile

the lack of urgency
ch as possible.

ay from asthma this
y mind it is

he lives and where
nd | have many
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rail yard and
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funnel that air to where you work Monda
9:00 to 5:00, I think your urgency woul
this was a meat packing plant and it wa
was over the allowed limit, it would be
consequences. And | would like you to
stringent, be more urgent, and hold the
accountable.

Thank you.

CHAIRPERSON NICHOLS: Thank yo

Jessie.

MR. MARQUEZ: Good morning, Ch
members of the Board. | thank you very
opportunity to speak with you.

My name is Jessie Marquez. I
Director for Coalition for a Safe Envir

submitted written comments. I'm the au
comments. I'm also speaking as a resid
in the city of Los Angeles, and these a

Although we applaud your staff
their best job, our organization as wel
organizations have also spent thousands
evenings and weekends and holidays to p
and recommendations.

It's unfortunate that your sta

resolution within them to recommend. A
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proposed for some future date. We have
of eight different resolutions that we
be done now.

Number one: Require Californi
establish a public health risk reductio
the 18 major railroad yards.

Require each rail yard to cond
assessment.

Require each railroad yard to
health care trust fund with a minimum o

Require each railroad to repla
fuel locomotives, diesel-powered transp
units, cargo handling equipment, everyt
emissions or near zero emissions techno
case of some of the fuel tanks and thin
there are such things as a vapor recove
case of zero emission vehicles, we have
trucks and we also have hydrogen fuel ¢
that are available.

We ask that you establish anot
the maximum achievable control technolo
with the best available control technol
nothing. Basically, anything that's be
exists is considered the best. We want

achievable control technology standards
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We also want to have real time
fence line monitoring of all categories
not just one or two selected by the CAR

We require and ask that disput
panel include one public rail yard comm
nearest the railroad yard, one AQMD mem
rail yard, one medical professional, an
professional.

We ask you establish a schedul
50 percent of the drayage trucks to be

hydrogen cell battery operated, 25 perc
natural gas, 25 percent to be ultra-low
or biodiesel fuel.

We also believe that any commi
agreement, any MOU that you agree to is
and will require an environmental impac
subject to AB 32 greenhouse gas reducti
Clean Air Act, as well as Title 6.

There are two technology compa
proposed technologies which have been p
advanced locomotive emissions control t
proven here at the Roseville railroad y

98 percent effective in capturing all t

was not recommended. America Maglev Tr

Corporation has proposed a Maglev train
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electric or
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sulfur diesel fuel

tment, any
subject to CEQA
t report, also
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nies who have
roven. The
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echnologies. It
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invite every one of you to fly to Georg
been here. I saw it. | rode itand lo
a Maglev train. It is no different tha
container on a regular train.
Thank you.
CHAIRPERSON NICHOLS: Thank yo
BOARD MEMBER BERG: Could | as
Jessie, could | just ask you a
Hypothetically, if we could implement y
what time frame would you suggest?

MR. MARQUEZ: We believe all r
within six to ten months.

BOARD MEMBER BERG: The railro
those changes within six to ten months
that entire list?

MR. MARQUEZ: There would be a
cases --

BOARD MEMBER BERG: No. What
years-wise to accomplish the list? Hyp
had all the money, everything that we ¢
wasn't an object, what could be the tim
would see for that?

MR. MARQUEZ: We feel comforta
the various manufacturers that in five

could be accomplished. The Maglev trai
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k a quick question?
guestion?

our suggestions,

esolutions could be

ad could make all

that you listed,

resolution in some

is the time frame
othetically, if we
ould do, if money

e frame that you

ble in talking with

to ten years it

n is available to
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be built now. American Maglev Corporat
to build a prototype demonstration proj
L.A. port of Long Beach to the ICTF ter
charge to the public, yet they have not

it. They are messing with around with

evaluating things --

BOARD MEMBER BERG: Thank you,

wanted to note the time frame. | appre

CHAIRPERSON NICHOLS: Okay. B

and then Grace Hernandez and Brandon Ki

MS. HOLMES-GEN: Good morning

Nichols and Board members. Bonnie Holm

the American Lung Association of Califo

And the American Lung Associat
committed, as | know you are, to reduci
near rail yards and addressing the heal
the communities living near the rail ya
very concerned about the increased rate
other lung and heart illnesses and incr
cancer and premature death.

We appreciate the hard work by
issue. We appreciate the commitment to
the rail yards and improving air qualit
realize that there have been a lot of ¢

a lot of critical concerns that have be
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gone forward to

other proposals and

Jessie. |just
ciate your input.
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tagawa.

still, Chairman
es-Gen, I'm with
rnia.

ion is strongly

ng diesel emissions
th risks faced in
rds. And we are

s of asthma and

eased rates of

the staff on this
making progress at
y. However, we do
ritical issues and

en raised over the

LC



7

8

9

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

past week by the community and Air Dist
agreement and the level of health risk
achieved. And we want to make sure tha
this agreement reaching all feasible --
benefit of all feasible emission reduct

And we are not usually a group
recommend a delay or stepping back, but
would be important to spend a little mo
with the community and to further explo
recommendations that have been raised t
rail yard risk reduction programs and s
at whether there are additional measure
incorporated to reduce rail yard risk b
million level, looking at strengthened
provisions, look at developing addition
beyond locomotives, also to look at acc
deployment of the cleanest locomotives
airborne can increase coordination with
federal government agencies.

So those are some issues in ad
at what could be done earlier and other
the highest risk rail yards. So we wou
attention to look at some of these addi

We thank you for the work that

recognize there are unique complication
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elerating
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both local and
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limit on regulatory authority in this a

N

you to take a look at reducing diesel e

3 yards.

4 CHAIRPERSON NICHOLS: Thank yo
5 Grace.

6 MS. HERNANDEZ: Good morning,
7 and members of the Board.

8 My name is Grace Hernandez, an
9 Beach. I'm opposed to this draft becau
10 risk. And | don't want to be offensive

11 sit there and it's seems like you guys

12 not letters. We're not numbers. We're
13 this air. And you guys are destroying

14 And it's just -- | have younge

15 siblings that lived around the area. A
16 in Wilmington and they moved to Texas.
17 heart problems. They have asthma. The
18 of cancer. When they moved, it was all
19 this is just heartbreaking that 400 in

20 risk. That's ridiculous. From what I

21 be about 20 in a million, about ten in

22 have 400 in a million people, it's just

23 heartbreaking, and | don't think that s
24 It's not right.

25 You're getting them the minimu
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rea, but we urge

missions in rail

Chairman Nichols

d | come from Long
se we're all at

, but many of you
don't care. We're
people who breathe
our lives.

r brothers. | have
nd my cousins lived
And they have

y were at high risk
gone. And | mean,
a million at cancer
ve heard, it should
a million. And to

ridiculous. lIt's

hould be done.

m. It's not even a
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deadline. It's just maybe we'll do thi
We don't know what will happen. | just
right. And I think that you guys shoul
about it to help the people who you rep
who you are working for.

Thank you.

BOARD MEMBER D'ADAMO: Thanky

Next, Brandon Kitagawa from RA

MR. KITAGAWA: Good morning, B
Thank you for having us today. And tha
on this important and challenging issue
public health impacts of rail yard.

My name is Brandon Kitagawa wi
Management and Prevention. I'm here to
statewide network of 18 asthma coalitio
coordinate called Community Action to F
focus on reducing exposure to environme
asthma for school-age children.

Many of our members work in co
impacted by rail yards, and most of the
by the four agreements being talked abo

So my comments today are focus
concerns of the communities that are no
four agreements.

First, our members really see
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big missed opportunity to reduce the he
yards across the state. When they look
these agreements and see that these fou
see the benefit five to ten years from
when they can expect to see additional
in their communities and feel that a re
when it comes to all rail yards would e
better approach for the Board to take.

Second, seeing the Board is go
agreement by rail yard, if you're movin
process, they see these four agreements
precedent for any future rail yards in
they look at the analysis, they see the
reductions as looking impressive, but t
important piece is the health risk redu
to encourage that any agreements set, t
achieve an acceptable level of risk rat
emission reductions themselves.

And third, they have a concern
rail yards address emission reductions
yards, they're going to move dirty equi
own communities. And while staff analy
is unlikely, we certainly would like to
agreements more explicit language or sp

that would prohibit such activities.
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So again, want to thank the Bo
issue on. | think we certainly encoura
approach so that we can see efforts tha
as possible as soon as possible.

Thank you.

BOARD MEMBER D'ADAMO: Thanky

Nidia Bautista, Coalition for

by Gideon Kracov.
MS. BAUTISTA: Good morning.
Nidia Bautista, Policy Directo

for Clean Air. I'm also here on behalf

at the Natural Resources Defense Counci

to join today.

We did also want to express ou
the CARB staff and the Board for really
to this issue. And we ask you to stay
of reducing the pollution from the sour

We understand it's been very ¢
respects. But we do appreciate that yo
on. It could be a moment of great prid
California in terms of making sure we'r
And that's the petition we always have
Resources Board.

We do believe the agreements a

of things in there that are a step in t
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ard for taking this

ge a different

t are as productive

ou.

Clean Air, followed

Thank you.
r at the Coalition
of our colleagues

|, who aren't able

r appreciation to
staying committed
committed in terms
ce.

hallenging in many
u're taking this

e for the state of

e taking this on.

for the Air

re -- there's a lot

he right direction.
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And so with that in mind, | just want t
caveat my comments with that. We under
appreciate the need for a building off
regulations, including the truck rules
handling equipment, so we know some of
are actually coming from those regulati

However, we do expect and woul
reductions coming from others. And It
residents have already stated, | think
really leave here today if this is adop
very safe either visiting and/or knowin
be living in this community with such h
pollution source.

We also are seriously concerne
as is, you're missing out on opportunit
source further. We're particularly con
both the comments that were identified
paragraph, but also the fourth bullet p
Our concern is you'll be closing those
opportunities in the future.

In addition, as our organizati
organizations, we know the ARB is as we
fulfill our commitments both in terms o

well as reducing diesel pollution, main

commitments, and our AB 32 commitments.

CALIFORNIA REPORTING, L
52 LONGWOOD DRIVE
SAN RAFAEL, CA 94901
(415) 457-4417

97
0 make sure to

stand that and

of existing

and the cargo
those reductions
ons.

d like to see more
hink as community
none of us can
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closing that door -- what feels like yo
that door, you may be missing out on th
We're asking many others to participate
efforts. And that includes making sure
looking at electrification and other al
sources, including natural gas, as othe
to -- alternative to diesel from these
Several years ago, | visited C
grew up in southern California, was fam
area, but | had the opportunity to be t
Logan from East Yard Communities and ki
streets and the neighborhoods there. A
history about knowing those residents -
initial reaction in terms of trying to
yards was like any one of us going to o
neighbor and talking to them and saying
with you because we have these concerns
| believe that my understandin
the response wasn't very -- they didn't
response from the industry.
I'll try to wrap up.
But knowing we've progressed s
here today at a hearing, | think many r
expected they would have to be in Sacra

this issue when they were looking to ad
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with their neighbor. So | do applaud b
the community residents in particular,
committed to this. | understand the fr
wanting to work through that.

And | want to applaud the indu
up to the table, but as you asked us al
to this, let's look at this document no
final document, but rather as a work in
back to the table with more specific re
there.

Thank you.

CHAIRPERSON NICHOLS: Thank yo

Gideon Kracov. And is Andrea

You're next.

MR. KRACOV: My name is Gideon

working on this issue for five years wi
Yard Communities.

In January of last year, our |

dismissed when James, on behalf of the

petition for rulemaking, in part. Sinc

worked with the Board Chair, other Boar

staff and we appreciate these efforts,
budget times. But | know we're all sic

now. But clearly there is a lot more w

provided legal and expert consultant co
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awsuit was
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going to touch on three things we've ra

First, from day one, we have a

has the duty and authority to adopt cos
feasible regulatory measures. Inthe b
we'll do that, just find us what's not
after a lot of work -- and the conclusi
from the beginning -- we have found lit
locomotives in this state that are simp
up to 25 percent of the fleet.

In August of ‘09, your technic
options report and found that measures
locomotives are cost effective and feas

In September '09, your legal s
they're not preempted. EPA's told you
but they agreed it's not preempted. Th
writing. The South Coast was sued, and
district court held that South Coast di
authority but that the ARB did. That's
today. We're not here to waste time.
special authority. You stand in the re
and we need you to exercise that author

Now, staff argues that these |
at the four high priority yards. Butw
present all throughout the state at the

see today these are the residents of th
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They're asking for the regulations. It
that are fighting the regulations. If
vote today on this letter of exchange p
keep that in mind.

Second, CEQA procedures. The
proposal focuses on four yards, but the
prohibition of backsliding at the other
very high risk. There is no CEQA or Ca
Administrative Procedures Act study or
the staff simply gave short shrift to t

benefits. Instead, we have the letter

with the public not a party. We were p
beneficiary status; it's not in your re

we have? We have another MOU, and it a
to prevent additional regulations.

Third, and with all respect, t

data is not ready for approval today.
growth rate that's used for all your ca
high. The baselines and reduction bene
inaccurate. And no backup data is give
can't verify any of this.

One last point. In September,

rejected the incentive-only approach th
you. We urge you to take that same cou

what the staff has brought you today.
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alternatives, and
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ppears it's going

he staff report
The three percent
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n, so the public

this Board
at staff brought
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working to improve this.

Thank you.

CHAIRPERSON NICHOLS: Thank yo

MS. HRICKO: Good morning, Cha

members of the Board. My name is Andre

professor of preventative medicine at t
Medicine at the University of Southern
USC, | also direct a community outreach
with the public and with community-base
the impacts of air pollution, including
As everyone in this room knows
estimated extremely high cancers risk a
in the state. If any of you as Board m
visited one of the four high priority r
you to do so before you finalize anothe
In preparing my comments -- |
the opportunity to speak today -- | dec
know how the public can verify or valid
reductions had actually taken place bet
I didn't set out with any foregone conc
to do research on the documents that ha
part of the MOU. And | greatly appreci
enforcement staff time, Cynthia Marvin
over the past month have assisted me in

documentation that could help me analyz
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he Keck School of
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happening.

Here are some of the things |
surprise inspections are a mainstay of
regulatory agencies, including ARB, OSH
health restaurant inspections, ARB insp
yards provide advanced notice 48 hours.
enforcement personnel, the rail yards r
advanced notice clause in that inspecti

It goes like this. The ARB ca
and says we're going to come visit you
the railroads have a day to call them b
that's a good time for them or not. |

if any of you on the Board had any idea
loophole was happening. It was adopted
Mary Nichols wasn't Chair then. Cather
my knowledge, was still Executive Offic
| asked for the annual reports
that are required under the 2005 MOU th
progress under the MOU. | haven't rece
Without them, | can't analyze whether o
actually occurred at these rail yards.
Lack of transparency is a majo
Cynthia Marvin has assured me that chan
the website to help the public. But un

week-and-a-half ago, no inspection repo
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public health
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According to ARB
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on protocol.

lIs the rail yards

in two days. And

ack to say whether

would be surprised
this enforcement
in October 2006.
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had been posted. They've now been post

When | looked at them, | found this had

very comprehensive, and yet they show o

for BNSF Hobart in the five years of in
can't believe that's possible, but that
They're also very confusing to

observer. There's a column that says h

were observed idling, how many were obs

And when | did all the calculations, |
word "idling" actually means observed.
idling. It means how many locomotives
operating at the rail yard. | couldn't
calculations.

In my research, | did learn th
in Canada with an outside auditor charg
that all the information submitted by t
accurate. | would ask you to look at t

| also think you should look a
at all four of the rail yards, not just

And | know my time is up, but
thing.

So | would suggest that you re
carefully about advanced inspections, ¢
outside auditor, the needs for transpar

to close, | don't understand how you ca
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forward today in light of the letter fr

L.A. and Long Beach and the other lette

from Kirk Marckwald. The ports of L.A.

that this MOU does not go as far in reg

CAP program they've adopted at the two

not sure how you can proceed in light o
CHAIRPERSON NICHOLS: Okay. T
We will now turn to the railro

four witnesses signed up: Mark Stehly,

Barr, and Kirk Marckwald. So let's sta

| want to acknowledge | believ
meeting with the Air Resources Board.
retire imminently. And | want to thank
taken a leadership role in making the p
yards.

MR. STEHLY: Chair Nichols, Bo
name is Mark Stehly. I'm the Assistant
Environment and Research and Developmen

First, I'd like to thank your
sig